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Statement from Mayor Spaetzel 

Avon Lake, Ohio – “We appreciate the community’s valuable feedback and concerns regarding the upcoming 

implosion and want to provide an important update. The Avon Lake Environmental Redevelopment Group (ALERG) 

announced that ALERG’s long-planned implosion of the boiler building #9 and #10 will take place on July 31, 2024 

between 5:00 AM and 8:00 AM EST. This planned implosion is the next step toward the demolition and 

redevelopment of the former Avon Lake Power Plant. In preparation for this milestone, ALERG has performed 

comprehensive dust abatement, asbestos abatement and removal of other hazardous materials at the facility for 

over the past year. Ohio EPA representatives have toured the plant site and reviewed ALERG’s site preparation 

activities. On July 30, 2024, City representatives confirmed the Ohio EPA’s Air Division is both aware of the 

planned implosion and will be present to monitor demolition activities themselves. 

 

The City consulted with both the Law Director and outside counsel regarding whether the City has a strong legal 

basis to delay the implosion. Based on these discussions, the City concluded that ALERG has the legal right to 

proceed with its long-planned activity.   

 

In addition, the City has retained Verdantas, a nationally recognized environmental consultant, to represent the 

City during the demolition process. Verdantas has assembled a team of experts from across the United States, with 

deep experience in monitoring similar activities, especially dust monitoring. Therefore, the City believes it has 

taken prudent and proactive steps to monitor this demolition, in collaboration with Ohio EPA’s regulatory 

oversight, in a manner protective of City residents.” 
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